

Kyle L. Faulkner Superintendent

Shelley H.
Fitzpatrick
Business
Administrator

Board of Education:

Brian MacVean

President

Tammy Miller

Vice-President

James
Dowlearn
Janet Hanni
Mark Haynes
Deanna Soule
Brenda Yerdon

Bonnie
Finnerty
Elementary
School Principal

Carolyn Shirley Middle School Principal

Louis
Chistolini
Interim
High School
Principal

Sandy Creek Central School District

"Comet Pride is Community-Wide!"

November 7, 2016

Dear Parents/Guardians and Community Members:

As you know, we have been moving forward with lead testing at Sandy Creek Central School District. We were required to test our Elementary School by the end of September and we completed the testing on September 28th. The New York State legislation requires all water sources to be under 15 ppb. We tested 49 outlets and only 1 sink located in the elementary art room failed with 19 ppb. We have replaced that faucet and labeled it as out of service for drinking purposes.

We also tested the rest of the school water outlets during October. We anticipate receiving the results within the next couple of weeks. We will inform the public about those results as soon as they are available.

Please feel free to refer to our website at www.sccs.cnyric.org, as we will post all results of the lead testing at Sandy Creek Central School District. Do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions or concerns.

Sincerely,

Kyle L. Faulkner

Superintendent of Schools

KLF/vls